  Vestry Meeting
June 27, 2021

Members Present:  Mother Mary Schrom Breese, Jenny Loyd, Nancy Floyd, Jill Gray, John Simpson and Charlie Meadows, Treasurer and Sally Sturges who replaced Martha Davis.
The meeting was opened with prayer from Mother Mary.
Minutes of the May 23, 2021 were presented.  Motion was made by Jill to approve the minutes.  Motion seconded by John.  Motion passed. 
Treasurer Report:
Charlie presented the Treasurer's Report for April 2021. Charlie stated that investments have continued to improve each month.   Motion was made by John to approve the report.  Motion seconded by Nancy.  Motion passed.
Old Business:
Mother Mary stated that Sarah Buck and Jordon Clingan are new renters in the West Rectory.  She stated they are happy to be in there.
It is assumed the current renter in the East Rectory will continue to rent.
New Business:
Charlie discussed the need for some changes to the west rectory.  The bathroom door will be replaced with a different door, replace the entry door at the garage.  He also had the garage door opener replaced.
Other items that are being replaced is the dishwasher from Lowes and one of the refrigerators from Ackarman Hardware in the parish hall as they both have stopped working.   
Memorial gifts and the committee were discussed.  Due to Covid, the committee has not met in quite some time but will eventually and bring information to the Vestry.
Jill Gray and Rebecca Stewart will be filling in for Bryon and Sally Newton at Convocation this year.  It is July 11th.
There was discussion about social issues in the community and how the church might help. The Vestry will devote 5 minutes of prayer each meeting about this issue.

There being no further business, motion as made by John to adjourn.  Motion seconded by Nancy.  Motion passed.

The next vestry meeting will be July 25, 2021.

Respectfully Submitted
Jenny Loyd, Clerk
